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May 2021 
Dear supporting churches & prayer partners, 

We received news that we will be able to be sponsored into the country of Brazil and can begin the visa 
process at any time. This is an answer to prayer as it allows us to enter in with a religious visa and work 
as missionaries. To begin the process, we must have plane tickets in hand. As we have waited and 
prayed, the Lord seems to have put before us dates that will work both here and in Brazil. We have 
scheduled an October 1st departure. Please continue to pray about the visa process and that it will 
move forward without any major hindrances.  

This year has not been overly restrictive regarding lockdowns in Brazil, but with a general election 
looming in October of next year, things could get interesting. The main candidate to oppose the current 
president appears determined to lock the country down and get stricter regarding the pandemic. With 
pressure from the world and constituents in Brazil, a complete lockdown is quite possible after those 
elections. We pray the Lord will have his way in this matter. 

Orlando continues to witness to his housekeeper, Cida. Sadly, her brother recently passed away from 
Covid-19 and she is asking questions about his soul, whether she can pray for him after death. Pray that 
the Lord will use this to draw her even more, that she may understand the importance of a soul being 
saved this side of eternity.  

Knowledge, the young man saved in Botswana, was recently approached to lead a Bible study group at 
his university. This is surely a testimony of what others see in him. We praise the Lord for his growth 
and faithfulness. Please continue to pray for Orlando, Knowledge, and opportunities to share Jesus. 
Also, for Maria, Orlando Sr., Rebeca, Vicente, Aga, and Danilo.   

I received my certification to ‘Teach English in a Foreign Language’ (TEFL). Lord willing, this could 
open doors to teaching nationals in any country, or foreigners within the U.S. There will be an 
opportunity to teach the Bible in Santo Antonio da Platina to students learning English, and there may be 
an opportunity at another school in the city.  

We were able to spend some time with my wife’s family in Kentucky and continue to deal with some 
health-related matters that could use prayer. Time seems to be drawing nigh of our Lord's return, and 
with each passing day, we can only know that we are a day closer! “Be ye also patient; stablish your 
hearts: for the coming of the Lord draweth nigh.” James 5:8 

Thank you for your prayers and continued financial giving. 
God bless, 
Rob & Myra Johnson 


